10/27/2008

To: Mirjana Goforth, Administrator
Premier Care Nurses of America
2799 N.W. Boca Raton Blvd.
Suite 204, Boca Raton, Fl., 33431
Tel: 561-353-9200

From: Thomas E. Mullaney

P.O. Box 1353

Waldoboro, Maine, 04572 Tel: (207) 832-4384 Fax: same (on notification)

Re: Care for Denise Frawley

Dear Mirjana;

As was discussed earlier, because of the severe down-turn in the economic environment, it has become necessary to down-size Denise's expenses. Unfortunately, the private care provided by Premier Care Nurses of America will have to be terminated, effective 31 October 2008. This decision was not an easy one to make. For the past two years Premier Care Nurses of America has provided excellent service and will be missed.

Mirjana, I want to thank you, Robert, and your very efficient staff for the fine quality of care you all provided for my Aunt, Denise Frawley. I especially want to thank Hyacinth Discombe for the professional, compassionate, and reliable care she provided for my Aunt, sometimes under difficult circumstances. Denise and I will both miss her.

Sincerely,

Tom

Tom Mullaney

cc: Attorney King; UBS / AE / Carragan